Follow up to the European Parliament resolution on allocation by the World Radiocommunication Conference, to be held in Geneva from 2 to 27 November 2015 (WRC-15), of the necessary radio spectrum band to support the future development of a satellite-based technology to enable global flight tracking systems, adopted by the Commission on 2 February 2016
1.
Resolution tabled pursuant to Rule 128(5) and 123(2) of the European Parliament Rules of procedure by the Committee on Transport and Tourism (TRAN)
2.
EP reference number: B8-1094/2015 / P8_TA-PROV(2015)0392
3.
Date of adoption of the resolution: 29 October 2015
4.
Subject: Development of a satellite-based technology to enable global flight tracking systems
5.
Brief analysis/assessment of the resolution and requests made in it:

This resolution makes direct reference to two well-known and particularly tragic air accidents: Air France AF447 (Rio-Paris, 1 June 2009, 228 casualties) and Malaysian MH370 (Kuala Lumpur-Beijing, 8 March 2014, 239 casualties). The common point between these flights is not what caused the accidents but rather the difficulty of finding the respective wreckages as both flights were not "tracked" at the time of the accident.

The timing of the European Parliament resolution (29 October 2015) is linked to the ITU World Radio Conference (WRC-15, Geneva 2-27 November 2015). The European Parliament supports the proposal made to decide at that Conference to protect the frequency band 1087.7-1092.3 MHz for data transmission between the aircraft and ADS-B satellites.

The EP resolution contains only one specific request, which is a call "on the Commission to take the necessary steps – with a view to the next World Radiocommunication Conference (WRC-15), to be held in Geneva in November 2015 – regarding the allocation of the necessary radio spectrum band to support the future development of a satellite-based global flight tracking system". (paragraph 7)

6.
Response to requests and overview of action taken, or intended to be taken, by the Commission:

Together with the Member States, the Commission supported the position of the European Parliament in the discussions on global flight tracking at WRC-15. This contributed positively to the Plenary meeting of WRC 15 which on 11 November 2015 adopted the use of the 1087.7-1092.3 MHz for data transmission between aircraft and ADS-B satellites to facilitate global flight tracking for civil aviation.
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